
American Association of Engineers
National Headquarters

EIGHTH FLOOR, WILLOUGHBY TOWER

Chicago

July 19, 1953.

General Sir Arthur Currie, 
Principal and Vice-Chancellor, 
McGill University,
Montreal, Canada.

Dear Sir:

We consider the letters of endorsement which we 
printed in the introductory section of our "Vocational Guidance 
in Engineering Lines” an invaluable part of the book, not only 
because of the prestige so conferred upon the whole undertaking, 
but because your letter, and a number of others in the group, 
summarised in happiest fashion the purpose of and necessity 
for such a project. Any reader who approaches our material 
with such an introduction is in precisely the attitude we con­
sider essential for utmost benefit from the information we have 
assembled. Vie are tremendously grateful to you for having 
contributed to this success factor in our enterprise, and doubly 
so, because you had confidence in us sufficient to endorse the 
plan while the material was still in preparation.

we feel that the men who executed the plan outlined 
to you at that time did a workmanlike job. Vie are sure that 
your expression of appreciation of the purpose of the book was 
an inspiration to them, and we hope that they have justified 
your confidence by at least approximating the kind of publication 
you expected us to produce. Will you tell us frankly whether 
or not the book comes up to your expectations?

Yours very

Secretary

mem-mb


